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DEADLINE FOR ALL ISSUES IS THE 22ND OF THE PRECEEDING MONTH 

YOUR WINDELLAMA NEWS IS PRINTED BY BUSINESS REQUISITES, GOULBURN 

 

Annual Subscriptions  -  please send your   details and 
$30  (cheques payable to ‘Windellama News’)  to cover 
the annual cost of postage. 

All cheques please post to: 

The Secretary, PO Box 705, Goulburn. 2580 

* Unpaid subscriptions will be cancelled after one month 

If you have any short articles, anecdotes, or   something 
else interesting about yourself, your family, or the 
community; please write it down and drop it in our 
letterbox at the Hall. We will edit it and publish it in the 
Windellama News. 

A LOCKED POSTAL BOX IS AT THE FRONT OF THE 
HALL, 3444  OALLEN FORD RD, IN THE STONE 
WALL FOR THE  COLLECTION OF ITEMS FOR 

PUBLICATION  

Items left in the box after the deadline will not be 
collected or included in the News 

Articles, adverts, etc may also be sent by email to: 

newswindellama@gmail.com 

Adverts sent by email will not be inserted unless 
payment is received by the deadline. 

It would be greatly appreciated if anyone sending 
money to the  Windellama News would include their 
name and address and a note saying what it was for 
and put it in a sealed envelope. This would avoid a lot of 
confusion and uncertainty .  

Our Policy on Receipts 

The Windellama News makes out a receipt for all      
advertising payments made to the paper. We don’t post 
out receipts to save cost and we assume that the      
appearance of the advertisement in the paper could  
normally be taken as proof of payment. If you require a 
posted receipt please include a stamped self-addressed 
envelope with your payment. 

Notice to advertisers, article 
submitters & readers 

The Windellama News is published and authorised by the Windellama 
Progress Association Inc. Whilst every care has been taken in the  
production of the News & publishing to the web page on the community 
website, the editor takes no responsibility for any inaccuracies, errors or  
omissions. All such contributors by forwarding advertising, notices, & 
articles, agree to indemnify the publisher & warrant that the material is 
accurate & neither deceptive nor misleading, in breach of copyright, 
defamatory or in breach of any other laws & regulations.  

The responsibility for  advertisements complying with the Trade      
Practices Act lies with the person, company or agency  submitting such 
for publication. Original material appearing in this newsletter is       
copyright. It may be reproduced in part or in whole for the benefit of the 
community, provided that the source of the material is fully              
acknowledged. If you have any queries about using material from the 

Windellama News, please contact  the editor.  
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What’s On 

 

 

December 

2 Progress Meeting @ Hall 4.00 

4 Kites Ute & Boot Sale 9am –1pm 
 Tarago Showground 

18 Windellama Markets  
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Community Notice Board 

WINDELLAMA PROGRESS ASSOC. HALL Inc.

Windellama Progress Association 

Progress Meeting to be held at the Hall 
Friday 2nd December at 4.00 pm 

All Welcome 

Kick It Off with Kites Ute & Boot Sale 

Sunday 4 December 2022 

9am - 1pm 

Tarago ShowGround 

Further information in coming months. 

Tarago Show Society Publicity Officers 

Vale Dinah Margaret Gregg  
Born 14th November died November 

2022 
A lovely lady loved and treasured by her 

family and all who knew her.  
A valued and respected member of the 

Windellama Community. Deepest 

Vale Dinah Gegg 

Rest in Peace Wonderful Dinah 

We have only known you one third of your 
life Wonderful Dinah and we have Loved 
and Admired you all that time. 

You have always been in the forefront with 
helping Church Groups, Progress 
Association, People in need, Fire Brigade, 
Landcare, New Members of the 
Community, Historical Society and any 
time you were called upon. 

30 years is not such a long period of your 
life, but we have known of your Great 
Sorrows and your ability to lift yourself and 
those around you. 

So sorry we never got to visit you in 
Crookwell, but an only hope your last 
years were Happy Ones 

The Windellama News Team would like  
to thank our advertisers, sponsors, 
contributors, delivery team and our 
readers and supporters. We wish you a 
joyful & merry Christmas and a peaceful, 
safe and healthy New Year.  

We will be back in February 2022 
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NOVEMBER WINDELLAMA MARKETS and CHARITY UTE & BOOT SALE 

 On a wild and windy , though dry Sunday 20th November the 
Windellama markets were held in conjunction with a Charity 
Ute and Boot Sale. The charity being supported was Peanuts 
Wellbeing Sanctuary which is in Windellama and helps to 
improve the lives of abused children and animals. 

There were 32 stalls on the back oval and in the hall. It was 
good to see a good crowd through the day. Negotiating at 
the Ute and Boot sales was brisk. The kitchen was extremely 
busy with coffee, cakes ,bacon & egg rolls, pies, and sausage 
rolls rapidly going out the door. 

We also have set 
up a GIVING 
TREE in the Hall 
for Christmas. 
Thank you to the 
generous locals 
who have put 
presents under it for those who are doing it a little 
tough this year. The tree will be there for next 
Markets and Councilor Daniel Strickland from 
Mission Austalia will collect the presents and 
distribute them across the Goulburn Mulwaree area. 

Thanks to VP Mick Still and Tracey Keenen and their band 
of helpers for organizing the Ute and Boot sale, Michelle 
and Mark Goltsman for their continued organization of the 
stalls in the Hall, and Mark for getting the flags up in the 
winds !! 

The kitchen Queens were at their best again getting people 
fed and maintaining their sense of humour !!!. 

And thank you to everyone who attended and gave a gold 
donation to our chosen Charity on the day , be assured the 
monies will be 
very handy for 
the childrens 
and animals 
benefits. 

Don’t forget 

December Markets Sunday 18th December ,9am to 

1pm. A jumping castle, a visit from the Fire brigade 

and someone in a red suit. Hope to see you there. 
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News from Windellama Progress Association  

ROAD CONDITIONS MEETING 

7th November 2022 
The Windellama Progress Association (WPA) having written twice to Goulburn Mulwaree Council 
(GMC) on the unsafe and dangerous conditions of the road surfaces within the Windellama 
Locality, merely receiving a terse reply,I n answer. 

Following a WPA monthly meeting September 2022, attended by the Mayor and General 
Manager (GM)  I instigated a meeting to be convened with the GM and the acting Director of 
Operations and Planning to discuss the Council’s  poor response to WPA concerns. I also invited 
the President of Bungonia progress association to attend , to discuss over 3 years the lack of 
action in the repairing of Jerrara  Rd. The following is a precis of the main topics brought up at 
the meeting. 

Potholes 

It was strongly pointed out that Windellama Rd is nothing more than a series of Potholes 
necessitating drivers to negotiate swerving to both sides of the road to avoid them and that 
sooner or later cars are bound to meet doing the same thing both ways. 

It was also stressed that residents have already incurred costs for damage to their vehicles 
caused by the presence of these holes, and that situation will  cause accidents. 

Traffic Signage 

This has shown that GMC  answer to any necessary repair is to lower the speed limit. This is 
unacceptable as a plethora of different road speeds now exist within the area with no 
maintenance being undertaken. 

Maintenance 

The lack of  maintenance of roads within Windellama over the last 3 -4 years was totally 
negligent of the GMC conduct. It was said to me that the unprecedented rain had exasperated 
poor maintenance activity. I pointed out two things : 

1. Roads are built and maintained in the Tropics during the Wet season. Australian Road 
Standards apply to wet or dry conditions. 

2. The roads within the Locality were deteriorating before the current wet conditions due to lack 
of maintenance. 

Repair 

The lack of quality of any repairs carried out was also stressed. The failure of sections of road 
work within a week of construction was also raised.  

The matter of Quality Control and overseeing by Council was raised. It was stressed that it is 
imperative that Council Staff oversee works being undertaken, whether by GMC itself or 
contractors. 

Emergencies 

  The poor road conditions are also severely impairing our Emergency organisations from reacting 
in a timely and  safe manner should anyone require assistance. 

Council Schedule – Windellama Road 

Stage 1 – Elouera Lane to Oallen Ford rd – Completion date Mid November 2022 

Stage 2 – Lumley Rd back towards Goulburn 2 km – Commencing date late October 2022 

Stage 3 – Limit of Works Stage 2 to Muffet’s lane – to follow competition of Stage 2 
(Continued on page 8) 
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Stage 4 – Gundary lane to Bullamalita Rd – Commencement November 2022 

The first 3 stages were broadly agreed to. However, Stage 4 requirements were aired as highly 
questionable. That is why should that section of the road (2.4km) with 5-7% surface damage be 
undertaken, when from Windellama School to Lumley Road has 75% road damage, and will not 
have any reconstruction done at all.   

Traffic Volume 

  It was pointed out that traffic volume to the South Coast has increased dramatically since Main 
Rd 92 through Nerriga has been completed. Any new road works undertaken must be of the 
highest order to handle this substantial volume. 

 Jerrara Road 

The GM informed us both, that the contracts for Jerrara Rd are being drawn up and should be 
issued in the near future. It was pleasant not to hear the previous excuse of Court action being 
trotted out 

Council Delegates 

In all fairness, both the GM and the current Acting Director are new to their positions. However,  
both agreed that as a result of this meeting , outlying road conditions and repair require urgent 
attention and both agreed to focus on this aspect of Council’s functions. 

Conclusion 

This has been merely a precis” of what occurred, but rest assured WPA will continue to press 
Council to properly fix and repair all roads in our Locality for the benefit of all our Community 

Gary Lourigan 
President Windellama Progress Association 

(Continued from page 7) 
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Free 
Measure 

and 
Quote 

All types of glazing 

Double glazing 

- Established 2004 - 

0448 494 220 

countrywideshowerscreens@bigpond.com 

Shower Screens Frameless * Semi-Framed * Framed  

Mirrors Bevelled * Polished   Splashbacks 

Goulburn & Surrounding Areas 
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Windellama Landcare is urgently seeking new members.  

 

Landcare’s role is assisting landowners and managers, through provid-
ing information, advice and assistance for land management such as 
plant and grass identification and erosion control. This can include 
support for soil science and testing, weed control, tree identification 
and financial support for restoration. We work in conjunction with 
the Upper Shoalhaven Landcare Council. Windellama Landcare is a 
member of the Upper Shoalhaven Landcare Council.  

Come along to our annual Christmas party to talk to us and learn more about our activities 
planned for 2023. 

The Windellama Landcare Group Christmas Party and AGM will be held at Windellama Hall at 
11:00 AM Saturday on 10 December, all Landcare members, Windellama residents and neigh-
bours are welcome to partake of our Christmas feast and find out what Windellama Landcare 
has planned for 2023.         

2022 has been a quiet year for the group due to the weather (rain) restricting planned work, in-
cluding on Budjong Creek. However, some pig-trapping has been successfully undertaken. A grant 
of funds for restoration of Budjong Creek has now been approved by Local Land Services and we 
expect to start work in early 2023. The work is largely related to protection and restoration of 
Budjong Creek and an associated smaller creek.    

Your interest and support would be most welcome.          

If you are planning to attend, for catering purposes, please notify Irene Turner on 4844 5214, 
John Pearce on 0435 586 281 or Tony Greville on 0418 412 460  

WINDELLAMA PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE 

At the November and December Windellama Monthly Markets, a 
Christmas Giving Tree will be available for anyone wishing to do-
nate a gift for those in the community who are doing it a little 
tough this year. 

WINDELLAMA PROGRESS will be working with MISSION AUS-
TRALIA in Goulburn so these gifts can find their way to those who 
could use a little kindness.What, with COVID and floods impacting 
heavily on jobs and income, it falls on us to help our fellow Aus-
tralians and their children to at least have a happy and joyous 
Christmas. 

If you wish to donate, please indicate the age and gender of the intended recipient which will 
help us to make sure the generous gift finds the right home. 

Thank you in advance for your kindness and generosity. 

Windellama Progress Association 
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On a foggy morning 6th November Tour de cure had a break at 

Windellama hall coming along our challenging Windellama Rd on their 

trip down to Huskisson for their charity ride in aid of Cancer 
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October 2022 Rainfall 

We received an additional drop of 81.50mm for October. Combined with the early drop of 
111mm we received 192.50mm for this month. 

November 2022 Rainfall 

just as we were having a period of no rainfall and thinking about bringing out the leather boots, 
we received a downpour of 34mm – yep, gumboot time again! 

So far for this month we have received 62.50mm and with these totals, 1052mm for the year. 

Fruit Trees 

Weekly inspections of the fruit fly and codling moth traps have trapped very little insect activity.  
With the amount of fruit set this is good. However, with the onset of some warm weather the 
insect activity will increase. 

What is not good to the eye and also for the trees is the rampant explosion of leaf curl. This 
menace is a real problem as it reduces the fruit crop and can end the life of the trees infected. 

It's been a real challenge for me in trying to get on top of leaf curl and even more so this year 
with all the wet weather has made it even more challenging when spraying. 

The wet weather combined with humid conditions expected closer to Christmas will see fungal 
problems explode. I find it best to spray alternately with different fungal prevention sprays. 

Vegetable Garden 

The last 2 years have been not good with tomatoes in our garden. I think this is mainly due to all 
the wet weather and leaf fungal and bacterial problems that's associated with wet weather. 

This year I have some of my tomatoes growing in 20 litre wicking buckets that at this stage have 
flowers and are looking good. The challenge will be to maintain the water supply and in achieving 
a correct fertilising routine. 

I also have a few tomatoes in pots ready for planting out into the garden when the weather 
warms up - when? 

I'm convinced, some of the old tomato favourites are more susceptible to fungal and bacterial 
problems and when purchasing seedlings or seeds we should select those that are resistant to 
these 

fungal and bacterial problems. 

Growing from Seed 

This rear I have had not good results with growing plants from seed.  Early Carrots, Beetroot, 
Basil, Beans, Pumpkin and Chives have failed to germinate. Follow up plantings of the same have 
resulted in just a few germinating. Early plantings of Radishes germinated but have just sat and 
not performed. All  the seed used has good use by dates but me think the reason is because of 
the inconsistent temperature ranges yo yo-ing. 

Where have the seasons gone? 

It looks like I'm going to have to dig a trench to our grow tunnel and run an electrical cable to it 
and once connected, start using a heat mat and similar items for heat to achieve better 
germination of seeds and to keep plants growing. 

Bird Life 

I consider myself lucky to have the Black Cockles visiting, or is it because they are feeding on our 
Hakea shrubs? 

Harry Simm for Windellama Garden Club Inc. 

Windellama Garden Club Incorporated News 
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Windellama SES First Aid & CFR 

Firstly, I would like to thank those who visited our Unit on Sunday, our open day. We had one new 
member signing  up on the day, another chap indicated a keen willingness, time permitting, to 
join us. 

Crookwell SES Unit personnel were kind enough to have their response vehicle and inflatable 
“boat” on display. Both  of which have had much use of late. The Storm Truck, as it is called is 
very  well set up is and something that we will try to have visit us  next year. More people should 
be aware of what  equipment we are fortunate  enough   to have supplied to us as standard items 
of use. 

The general public is not really aware of what we have at our disposal , even at a small Unit  such 
as  ours at Windellama. 

This prompts me to say that next time we have an open day, please come along and  see for 
yourself, you would be able to actually have a   chance to operate some of the equipment. 

Thank you to those members who were able to help us out on that occasion. 

Please remember that there  is NO “I” IN TEAM. 

Our training has now finished  for the year. A special thanks goes to Brian Wiseman who has 
spent a lot of his own time in preparing the relevant modules, and may I add, much expense to be 
able to be a trainer, as is the trend of things in these modern times. 

There are two other people who have spent many hours up at the Northern end of the State and 
now in the Riverina area which is in dire need of help and they are Graham Kinder and 
Aaron  Mangraviti. Both have spent in the last month around 200 hours each, very well done. 
Graham has been in the Aviation side of things and Aaron in Administration. Incidentally, 
these  are not 9 to 5 hour days either. Now remember, this only in the past month of which I 
speak. 

We have had some Storm Jobs and the CFR would be over one call a week. We have also had to 
help Ambulance personnel reach their destination, due to either washed roads or to get them 
through water and also winch them out of a bog or two 

We finish the year on the 5th of December with our Awards night. 

I shall give the actual callout figures in the first edition next year       

A special thanks again to all the members of our Unit who have given up their time to support the 
Windellama and  surrounding areas in their hour of need, whether Storm or CFR . 

Maybe next year will be a bit better than the past few years, one can only hope. 

I wish you all  a very Merry Christmas and Healthy New Year. 

Kevin Muffet 
Deputy Unit Commander 
Windellama SES/CFR. 
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 December in Your Garden  By Irene Turner 

Now the weather is warmer up, hope to have no further frost or snow. Sowing of many 
vegetables for harvesting during autumn can now be carried out. 

VEGETABLES 

Beans, both climbing and bush, beetroot, silver beet, cabbage, capsicum, carrots, lettuce, 
marrow, parsley, parsnips, pumpkins, radish, sweet corn, late tomatoes.( If any sign of frost 
cover the tomato, and beans). 

Cauliflower seed can now be sown, also broccoli. 

If you have grown plenty of summer vegetables in your plot, dig in more compost and chicken or 
sheep or cow poo, with some blood and bone to help 
them grow and lime the soil. 

I have broad beans about 6ft. tall picking daily, and other 
patch just coming on. I will lime and boost my patch after I 
have taken the broad beans out. 

FLOWERS 

Ageratum, amaranthus, snapdragons, aster, begonia, 
carnation, celosia, cosmos, dwarf dahlia, dianthus, 
marigold, nasturtium (grow near the garden to help with 
white cabbage moth), petunias, phlox, portulaca, saliva, torenia, verbena, zinnia. 

If the raining weather persists there can be mildew and fungus problem on plants and roses, you 
can spray with Benlate or a complete rose spray for your roses. 

Insect and thrip or fungus, you can spray with white 
oil. Mix 1 cup of full cream with 1 cup of water, a few 
drops of detergents and spray your plants after the 
bees have finished for the day. Hope to get a few dry 
days after the spraying. 

Keep your fruit tree control by using fruit fly trap or 
spraying your fruit trees every 3 weeks, and again 2 
weeks before picking. 

Ensure shallow-rooted shrubs such as azalea, camellias 
and pieris have a good covering of mulch over the soil. If growing in pots check after all the wet 
weather they are not sitting in too much water the roots will root. 

Take cutting of daphne and buxus, after potting, keep them in a lightly shaded spot and cover 
with a clear plastic bottle base to help them retain moisture while the roots are forming. 

Trim tired and yellow foliage from irises and other strappy –leafed plants. 

To keep roses and annual flowers flowering dead head all the old flowers. Watch for snails.  



 

Page 18 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News  December  2022 



 

Page 19 www.windellama.com.au Windellama News - December 2022 

Nerriga  Progress & Sporting Association 
NERRIGA HALL 

fees for Hire of Hall and 

Supper Room 
 

Hall - 

Full Day $200 

Half Day $100 

Supper Room - $60 

Supper Room & 

Kitchen $100 
* GST to be added to all fees 
Security/Cleaning Fee $100 

Refundable on inspection 
 

To book please contact Helen 
Rolland 02 4845 9115 
helenrolland@bigpond.com 
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BUSINESS 
REQUISITES 

Sales & Service 
◼ Photo Copiers 

◼ Fax Machine 

◼ Cash Registers 

◼ Computers 

◼ Stationery 

◼ Consumables 

Ph: 4821 5109 

E: bus_req@ozemail.com.au 

10 Russell Lane, Goulburn 

Printer of your Windellama News 

Cellar Door Upcoming Open Days 
 Hours – 11am to 4:00 pm 

Sunday11th December 
 

~check website for any changes or 
call prior for a drop in visit or purchase anytime ~ 

25 kms down Windellama Road from Goulburn 
turn left into Muffets Road 

email:     admin@yarralawsprings.com.au 
web:    www.yarralawsprings.com.au 
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DECEMBER NEWS SHEET 

Last month was very busy in the Shed.  

We now have a good quality lathe installed and ready to go. We will probably need to buy 
better woodworking tools but several of our friends in the Men’s Shed have offered to help us 
get the right equipment and to give us lessons in the correct and safe use of this fascinating 
tool. 

Jenni, Clare and Robyn travelled to Goulburn Bunnings to help decorate a “Share the Dignity” 
collection box. Bunnings stores collect useful items for women who are experiencing 
homelessness, fleeing domestic violence or doing it tough. These are then distributed directly 
to charities across Australia. We also collected items at the Shed which we delivered to 
Bunnings.  

The Mosaics workshop held in November was a 
great success. Everyone completed the basic 
bird shape using broken tiles, crockery and 
even jewellery. They learned how to cut, shape 
and polish the pieces for a lovely effect. 
Unfortunately time ran out and most pieces 
were not grouted. However, the presenters will 
return to help participants complete this. We 

are also planning to hold another mosaics 
workshop on January 15. It will book out fast so 
keep in touch on Facebook to enrol. 

Later in November there was also a workshop 
making Christmas tree table ornaments. It was a 
fun day where participants cut out their shapes 
on a compound mitre saw and then used electric 
drills to attach them onto the bases with a 

(Continued on page 22) 

• The Shed is open 10am to 4pm each Sunday. 

• We have tea/coffee facilities and a comfortable sitting 
area. 

• Come along to chat or to work on your personal 
project. 

• Workshops are held frequently. 

• Join our Facebook page to get regular updates. 
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wooden peg. Everyone had time to paint their pieces and some decorated them with wire or 
beads.  

Many of our members have been working on individual projects.  

Kerrie has finished her striking refurbishment of a chest of 
drawers. The blue chalk paint and the wood-striped drawer 
fronts with the red handles look fabulous. Donna’s glass-
fronted cabinet is close to completion. Repainting the cabinet 
and relacing the front panels with cane mesh give it a whole 
new look. Melinda is making a set of painted and decorated 
leather coasters, using the skills she gained in our leather 
workshop earlier in the year. Clare is making more Christmas 
ornaments and Robyn has put new surfaces on the 
workbenches, sealing them with estapol to preserve them. 
Jenni is repainting a wooden bar chair and she and Kerrie 
made “Welcome to Tarago bags” from our stock of upholstery 
material. These were filled with local information pamphlets 
and handed out at the last Market. 

Other members turned up for a tea or coffee and a slice of 
cake. We are very happy for members to just come and have 

a chat and a cuppa if that is all they’re looking for. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

December 11 – Val Dempsey (Senior 
Australian of the Year) will be visiting the Shed 
for morning tea. Everyone is welcome to 
attend and meet Val and her husband. For 
catering purposes, PLEASE RESPOND either by 
email or on Facebook if you have not done so 
previously, 

MERCHANDISE 

If financial members would like to order a 
TAWS polo shirt or cap, please speak to one of 
our executive to be put on the list. We are also 
planning a jacket for colder weather.  

 

(Continued from page 21) 
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Another busy year has come and gone, full of activities, 
projects, support to the community and to shed members. 
This month several projects were completed by members; 
refurbishment of the bench from the cemetery; repair and 
sale of a donated motorcycle; Peter stripped and polished a 3-
metre slab tabletop; and Laurie upgraded a work bench for 
TAWS.  

Unfortunately, several members have, or are still experiencing significant health issues. The Men’s 
Shed has supported these members with practical and moral support and will continue to do so in 
line with our ethos of “shoulder to shoulder”. Our thoughts and best wishes go out to those 
members and their families over these very difficult times.  

Hello from Cookie there is lots going on in the catering section of the shed. Our new range of finger 
foods got a workout and went down well with the members for morning tea thanks to the purchase 
of an air fryer. 

Final Call for bookings for The Christmas Buffet Function on the 18 December, cost $10.00 per head 
or $20.00 per double. Bookings close on the 10th of December, so book now to avoid 
disappointment. There is still a lot of behind the scenes work to do such as costings, talking to and 
organising supplier support for the function. 

An Australia Day Function on 26th January is being held, cost $ 5.00 per head or $10.00 per double. 
Come along and enjoy the food and comradery amongst members. 

The New Year will bring a new range of exciting functions for shed members instead of the usual 
sausage sizzle. Check the catering notice board for all the information.  

Men’s Shed wishes everyone a Merry Xmas and a Happy New Year. 

Kym 
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Willow Glen Gardeners 
http://www.whispersfromwillowglen.blogspot.com 

Our November meeting was our Melbourne Cup day, held at David and Pauline’s beautiful 
property in Mount Fairy. Once again, large falls of rain the day before caused some minor 
flooding along the roads, and quite a few of our little group had to drive through water over the 
road on their way. Nevertheless, we all arrived safely. 

The day was pretty cold but we were nice and cosy inside David and Pauline’s alpaca-lined shed 
(that’s the fleece, not the animals). Occasional showers interrupted our garden walks, however 
there was enough sunny periods for us to view and enjoy David and Pauline’s well-established 
and interesting garden, with their mature trees providing great protection from the icy winds. 

We had a good opportunity to share 
our garden stories and queries inside 
the warmth of the shed, while Judy 
busied herself organising the 
Melbourne Cup sweeps and Warren 
coordinated our annual Melbourne Cup 
hat competition. 

Wind battered gardens were a fairly 
common theme, and we are all hoping 
for some milder weather as soon as 
possible. The grass (and weeds) are 
growing rapidly but the soggy, cold and 
windy conditions still hamper many of 
us from mowing, edging, weeding and 
generally getting out in the garden as 

much as we would like. Roll on summer! 

Many of us have planted Leylandii 
pines as windbreaks, however they 
don’t appear to like wet feet, and 
some plants are struggling with 
waterlogging. Hopefully they will pick 
up during summer as the land drains 
and warmer temperatures encourage 
more growth. 

We had a useful discussion about 
applying fertilizers, with the general 
opinion being that it is a good idea to 
rotate different types of fertilizer and 
soil conditioners to get the best effect. 
Some liquid feeds are seaweed based 
and whilst they are great for root 

(Continued on page 27) 
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growth, soil conditioning and for supplying essential micro elements, they often do not contain 
high rates of fertilizers such as nitrogen, potassium and phosphorus. Other fertilizers can be 
higher in these elements, but can be less effective as soil conditioners. A good mixture of 
products covers all bases. 

In other news, Liz-Anne is successfully using rhubarb leaves as an insecticide in her garden, Kevin 
and Margaret have resorted to establishing raised garden beds, as the soil is too wet to use, and 
Carolyn and John are once again being invaded by rabbits, accompanied by several foxes. Kevin 
has started growing skinless peas from very old seed, originally sourced from England. These are 
old heritage varieties, and there was a lot of interest among members regarding his results.  

Carolyn is going to try her hand at growing asparagus, and received a lot of advice and 
encouragement from the group, but since asparagus takes a few years to produce spears, we will 
have to wait a bit to taste the results. 

Robyn was unsure when to plant out her Chinese Pistachio and Japanese Maple trees, both very 
young plants grown from seed. The general consensus was they should be kept in the pot for at 
least another year until they are more established as they will then be more resilient. 

Finally, Little Peter the bull’s hit rate with the cows has recently come under a cloud. He is well 
aware of the price of poor performance and John is doing his best to support him with lots of 
scratching under his ear. John will await the birth rate results, however, before passing 
judgement, and we all hope he has a happy and productive Christmas and doesn’t end up on the 

(Continued from page 25) 
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Classified Advertisements 

GENERAL FOR SALE 

Brew kit,20L barrel,bubbler,heat control 
box+bottles.$30.Bungonia,contact Andrew 
0419588148 

Portable Air Conditioner, 12000 BTU, 
1.15kW, excellent condition, $180 ono Ph 
48447188 

Water Tanks 1000 Litre ICB B Grade(not for 
drinking water) $60 each Phone Bruce 
0498232448 

Wooden T.V. Console in VGC. Size 
W=186cm, H=147cm, D=59cm. Contains a 
glass cabinet each side, 2 drawers, DVD & 
T.V. Area.  $250.00 or O.N.A. Details 
48447061. 

Teak entertainment unit, with two glass door 
display. 6x4 foot. $75.00 ONO. 

Double bunks, Metal, with ladder, new 
innerspring mattresses. $125 ONO  
Two wooden bed side tables with cane 
draws.$50 for two. Ph. 4849 4480 

1 x King Single bed  $200;1 x Single bed  
$150;1 x Single bed $100;Dressing table/
chest of drawers (8) $150; 1 x Glass TV    
table $150; 1 x Glass coffee table $50 Ph 
0411 421 416  

Lounges - 1x3, 1x2  + ottoman - yellow fabric, 
Matching chair in navy blue. All GC. Offers 
over $500 considered. 4849 4222 

Desk - large timber , 2xdraws/storage under. 
Leather inlay + matching 2drawers file cab. 
Ergo office chair. All VGC. $400 ONO 4849 
4222 

ANIMAL RELATED FOR SALE 

Collapsible wire crates 2 medium $50ea 
1large $70. 2 wooden export crates fox terrier 
size $40ea. 2 vinyl crates– as new $100ea 
(cost $250). Medium size whelping box 

(electric)$150. Clean double blankets $40ea. 
Call 4844 7143 ask for Margaret 

Budgie breeding cages $50 ono.  48459147  

Parrot Cage on stand, good cond. $150 ONO. 
Ph 0429 006 745 

Saddles, good condition, $350 & $200. ONO. 
Riding helmets $30 and $20. Also other gear: 
bridles, leather straps, etc. Ph 0434 286311. 
 

ANIMALS FOR SALE 

Bartum Roosters free to good home ring 
Sharon or Garry 4844 5980 

3 Australorp Roosters – 1 x black & 1 x Blue 
Splash, 6 mths; 1 x Blue 18 mths. Hatched 
from interstate lines, $10 each. Pls call 
Margaret on 0459 142230 

Boer Goats for sale Male and Females $220 
each (min 5 per sale) Contact Frank on 
0418282931    

Murray Greys 2 Bulls—make an offer. 
0414616960 

Part Arabian horse 4 years old , 13hh 
chestnut gelding. $1,500 ph 0421996795 

Alpacas - lots of different colours & ages. 
From $250 each Phone Jacki 0428 298 157  

Horse part Arabian, 3 yrs old, regd, 14.2 hh, 
chestnut mare.  $3,000 Ph 0429 461 490 

Alpaca Wethers Variety of Colours, ages 12 
months – 3 years.Halter Trained Wethered, 
Needled & Shorn. $400.00 each. Phone 4844 
7267. Faye & Keith.  Quialigo. 
 

 

AGISTMENT 
Horse Agistment available at 41 Burrabinga 
Road Tarago. Please phone 0429 461 490 for 
enquires 
 

CARS, BIKES, TRAILERS, etc. FOR SALE 

Nissan Pathfinder, very good condition, new 
tyres - excellent vehicle to drive and well 
maintained - V6, 250,000 Ks, Recent full 
airconditioner service - Compliance plate late 
1999, $6,000.  Phone 48459147.  

RURAL RELATED FOR SALE 

Seed Spreader. As new $1000 o.n.o. Post 
hole Driller. As new $600 o.n.o Quad Bike for 
Sale - recent fully Serviced - $2000 o.n.o. Tri 
Motor Bike with attached Trailer. great for using 
around stables . Not registered for road use. 
$2000 o.n.o. Water pump for sale. Never been 
used. $1000 ono. 48459147 after 7pm or 
0405499186  

Lucerne Hay Prime soft green small bales $15 
8 x 3 x 3 bakes of lucerne or beardless 
wheaten available phone 0428493194 

Stanbury Electrical 75 amp battery charger - 
new condition, used twice only for Solar 
batteries - $1200. Pho 48459147 after 6P.M. 

Sherwood hydraulic log splitter 3 point 

All personal classifieds are FREE & also included in the Tarago Times 

We run your advert until you let us know when you have sold it or gained it 
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CHURCH INFO 
Catholic Church Services 

 

Parish Priest:   Fr. Joshy Kurien  

Assistant:    Fr. Joseph Neonbasu  
 

Presbytery & Parish Office  
Phone 6239 9863  

******** 
Sunday Mass will be at 8.30am on the 2nd 

Sunday at St. Patrick's Marulan. 

Mass Times in Goulburn are:  

St. Peter & Paul’s is closed because of 
renovations and all Masses are at Our Lady of 

Fatima  

Saturday Vigil    

6pm.  (from beginning of September)  at Our Lady 
of Fatima, Nth Goulburn 

Sunday: 8am. at Our Lady of Fatima,                 
Nth. Goulburn  

Sunday: 10am. at Our Lady of Fatima,                 
Nth. Goulburn  

St. Joseph’s Church, Tarago 

Mass: 3rd. Sunday  8.30 am  

CHURCH SERVICES  
 

St Bartholomew’s Windellama 

We reopened on Easter Day after significant 

restoration work was completed.  

 
 

 

St. Andrews (Anglican) - Tarago 

2nd Sunday 9am 

St. John’s - Lake Bathurst 

4th Sunday 9am 
 

 

 

NERRIGA  

ANGLICAN CHURCH SERVICES 

Held at Nerriga Church 

2nd Sunday each month at 2pm 

(Except Easter & Christmas) 

All Welcome 

Fees for Hire of Hall  
or Supper Room   

at Windellama Hall 
 

*HALL ALL DAY   $300              
 DAY 4hrs or less   $150            
 EVENING/NIGHT** $300  

 

*Includes Supper  Room & Kitchen     

** $2 per hour for heating 
 

SUPPER ROOM (Includes Kitchen)      

 ALL DAY         $120          

 DAY 4hrs or less     $60     
 EVENING/ NIGHT  $150    

# Use of the premises prior to your booked  
function will incur a surcharge of   

Supper Room Fee 
Cleaning Deposit    150.00 

To Book please ring W. P. A. Secretary, 
Leanne Lourigan on 4844 5545 
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Classified Advertisements cont 

linkage, horizontal and vertical operation.  $3,500 
ONO Ring Grahame 0403499068  
 

WANTED 

Rubber track for 3 tonne excavator.  Size 
(300mm wide 52.5 x 80) size printed on track,  
second hand or new phone Garry 4844 5980 

Honda 750cc/4 motor bike parts or complete 
bike running or not phone Garry 48445980 

KLF 300B Kawasaki Bayou Quad Bike any 
condition going or not Phone Garry on 48445980 

Holden one Tonner HQ to HZ.  Any condition 
running or not Ph Garry 48445980 

Info on star picket straightening service.  Call 
Margaret 0459142230 / 48445566  

Horse agistment for mini mare from November 
to May to avoid coastal itch. Please call Tanya 
4456 5589  
 

SERVICES 
Belinda's pet minding  

 Why stress your pets out by putting them in 
Kennels or boarding and saving on having to get 
them vaccinated to put them in boarding.  

I will come to you . Leaving your animals in their 
own homes. I have Vet Nurse experience of 
10yrs .  

I have a miniature pony stud and also breed and 
show guinea pigs. I will feed Horses , Dogs, Cats, 
Goats, Sheep, Chickens Ducks,. Medicate 
animals daily if needed .  

Servicing  Windellama , Bungonia, Quialigo and 
Goulburn.  

Contact Belinda on 48447168 or   0490814131      

For hire:-  gyprock sheet lifter, one man 
operation , 3 metre lift height .Makes sheeting 
walls and ceilings easy. Cheap rates . Phone 
Bob  48445001 evenings . 

CLEANING 

Needing a house cleaner?  I clean homes weekly, 
fortnightly or monthly.  Will service Windellama, 
Quialago, Bungonia area.  I am currently the 
school cleaner for Windellama Public School, 
which I have been cleaning for the past 6 years.  
Contact Belinda 4844 7168, or mobile 
0490814131 

 

 

LAND FOR SALE 

 

Our Advertising Charges 
 

Classifieds - Personal              FREE      
(maximum 2 lines) 
     Month Year 11 issues)               
Small advertisement   $ 6.50      $ 65.00 
(business card size) 
Quarter page advertisement  $12.00 $120.00 
Half page advertisement  $25.00 $250.00 
Full page advertisement  $50.00  $500.00 
Double page discount     $90.00 
 

Inserts - $40.00 for 400 inserts into hard 
copies 
Typesetting of adverts: $50 

PAYMENT: 
Cheques: payable to Windellama News 
PO Box 705, Goulburn. 2580 
Direct Deposit or EFT: IMB Ltd; BSB 641.800; 
A/c 200045794 with Name & advert as detail 
* Unpaid adverts will be cancelled after one 

month 
* All advertising copy must be          

accompanied with payment 

All advertising enquiries to  

Ray Plant 4844 5156 
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Windellama Progress Association 

Gary Lourigan (President)  0498566508 

Leanne Lourigan(Secretary)  4844 5545 
 

Windellama Rural Fire Brigade 

Brett Roberts Captain)   0413533066 

Rex Hockey (President)    4844 5147 
 
 

Windellama News 

Ray Plant (Secretary/Treasurer)0497286678 

Gayle Stanton    (Editor)  0419445863 
 

Windellama Garden Cub Inc. 

Harry Simm (President/Secretary) 4844 7061 

Sharon King (Treasurer)   4844 5980 
 

Windellama Hall Country Markets 

Mark & Michelle Goltsman   4844 5768 

Windellama Historical Society 

Rex Hockey (President)    4844 5147 

Julian Woods (Secretary)   4844 5270 
 

Windellama Landcare 

John Pearce (President)  0435586281  

TonyGreville (Secretary)  0418412460  
 

Windellama CFR 

Kevin Muffet      4844 7143 
 

Windellama School P&C 
 

Willow Glen Gardeners 

Warren Yates     0423489497 
 

Wires (wildlife rescue) 

Southern Tablelands WIRES 1300 094737 
 

Justice of the Peace 

Linda Shannon     0490041167 

Geoff Burns     4849 4330 

Leanne Lourigan    0427201469 
Suzanne Robens    0490774981 

Southern Tablelands Athletics Club 
 (STAC) 

Gill Shepherd     0419639254 
 

Nerriga PSA  

Helen Rolland (President)   4845 9115  

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 
FOR ALL EMERGENCIES 

        eg. FIRES / ACCIDENTS  

 PHONE  000 
For Mobile users & Landlines  

Important Phone Numbers 
 

Rural Fire Brigades 

Windellama  Brett Roberts 48445359   

Tarago   Warren Seymour 0419 665 393  

Taylors Creek Dave Elward  4849 4240 

Mt Fairy/Boro Tony Hill  0412 128 755 

Bungonia  Terry Lewis  0408 223 380  

Gundary   Tony Kent  0437298200 

Nerriga   Justin Parr  0438459129/ 
        48459129  

Charleyong  Michael Marston 0409 120 450  

Bushfire Information   1800 NSW RFS 

     or  1800 679 737 
 

www.windellamarfs.com.au   or   www.rfs.nsw.gov.au 

WINDELLAMA PH: 4844 5359 or  
CHANNEL 21 
 

AMBULANCE       000 
Ambulance Booking    13 12 33 
Goulburn Ambo Station   4827 0444 
 

Windellama SES  132 500 
Kevin Muffet      4844 7143 
Poison Info. Service    13 11 26 
Goulburn Base Hospital   4827 3111 
 

Police 

Tarago Station -  
Snr. Constable Gary  Handseker   4849 4411 
Goulburn       4824 0799 
 

Other 

Goulburn Railway Station    4828 5816 
Train info & bookings     13 22 32 
www.countrylink.info 
Country Energy - interruptions   13 20 80 
Lifeline        13 11 14 
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December 2022 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

   1 2 

Progress 
Meeting 

4.00pm @ 
Hall 

3 

Tarago and 
District 

Men's Shed 
open 10am  

4 
Ute & Boot 
Sale 9am –

1pm 
Tarago Show-

ground  
Tarago and 

District Wom-
en's Shed 

5 6 7 

Tarago and 
District 

Men's Shed 
open 10am  

8 9 10 

Tarago and 
District 

Men's Shed 
open 10am  

11 

Tarago and 
District 

Women's 
Shed open 1

-4pm  

12 
 

13 14 

Tarago and 
District 

Men's Shed 
open 10am  

15 16 17 

Tarago and 
District 

Men's Shed 
open 10am  

18 
Markets @ 

Hall 
9am—1pm 
Tarago and 

District Wom-
en's Shed 

open  
1-4pm  

19 
 

20 21 

Tarago and 
District 

Men's Shed 
open 10am  

22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 

Tarago and 
District 

Men's Shed 
open 10am  

29 30 31  


